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PUBLIC HEARING

Application SP-238 Carley Franklin-Hughes & Jason Hughes would like to operate a mixed use building with a retail general store on the first floor and an apartment on the second floor at 124 Bragg Hollow Road in Halcottsville.  Tax map # 242.2-1-1.







AGENDA






1.  Approve/amend minutes from the March 2017 meeting.






2.   Action on application SP-238 Hughes.

3.  Sketch plan review for application 17-1 Abagail Davis would like to do a 2 lot subdivision on Big Redkill Road in Fleischmanns.  Tax map # 286-1-18.231.

4.  Application BLA-284 Cornerstone Bible Baptist Church would like to combine 2 lots on Old Route 28 in Fleischmanns.  Tax map # 286.16-1-13 & 286.16-1-14.

5.  Amendment to SP-223 Hidden Waters Holdings to add a proposed addition to the shop.






6.  Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, April 13, 2017, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Vice Chairman------------------------------------------ Len Utter 

Other members------------------------------------------John Nolan, Glenna Herz and Jim Gauntt 
Others present:  Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Frank Canavan(alternate), Alix Travis, Fred Travis, Pat Tucker, Richard Tucker, Rob Allison, John & Carley Hughes, Dade Allen, Erica & Glenn Ancona, Joseph & Anne Barone, John T Biruk, Lorraine Dunham, Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning), Chris Plante and Beth Bush. 
Vice Chairman Len Utter called the public hearing to order at 6:30 pm.

Application SP-238 Carley Franklin Hughes and Jason Hughes would like to operate a general store on the first floor and an apartment/residence on the second floor at 124 Bragg Hollow Road in Halcottsville.  Richard Tucker – he is right next door to the proposed site.  He asked where the parking will be located?  He also asked if there would be a fence and hedges added for privacy?  Alix Travis – She lives across the street from proposed business and is concerned with customers parking on the road.  She feels it will be a safety issue.  Pat Tucker – What are the hours of operation? Carley Hughes said for now they will be 4 days a week (Friday – Monday) 8am to 4pm or 6 pm.  Alix Travis – asked if there would be on site cooking?  Carley Hughes said there will be no on site cooking it will be all prepared foods.  Fred Travis – Can the septic handle the public toilet? Carley Hughes said it will be for employees only.  He is also concerned that this will change the neighborhood.  Chris Plante – asked the audience if anyone knew what the space was in the past?  Lorraine Dunham said a gun shop in the 60’s and Len Utter said a garage for a trucking business.  Lorraine Dunham – asked how the parking was calculated?  Chris Plante said it is 1 for every so many square ft of retail space, he will have to calculate the number required by the applicant.  Carley Hughes said that she will have a full time manager that runs the store.  Joe Varone – asked if the applicants intend on being there all the time?  Carley Hughes said that she has another business but will be back and forth frequently.  

Vice Chairman Len Utter closed the public hearing at 6:51 pm and called the regular meeting to order.
Glenna Herz made a motion to approve the March minutes as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.
Action on application SP-238 Carley Franklin Hughes and Jason Hughes.  A short form EAF was completed for this application.  John Nolan made a motion for a negative declaration.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.  The board after some discussion would like to have a survey done for the parking and once the amount of spaces is determined, a new parking site plan is requested.  Jim Gauntt made a motion to table the application to have the survey completed and new parking site plan submitted.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Sketch plan review for 17-1 Abigail Davis would like to do a 2 lots subdivision on Big Redkill Road in Fleischmanns.  The property was combined several years ago and she would to subdivide it again to sell a lot to NYC-DEP.  Lot 1 is proposed to be 13 acres and the second lot is proposed to be 22 acres.  John Nolan made a motion to classify this as a major subdivision and schedule the public hearing for the May 11th meeting.  Jim Gauntt seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Application BLA-284 Cornerstone Bible Baptist Church would like to combine 2 lots on Old Route 28 in Fleischmanns.  This was done in 2015 and not filed, so the applicant is reapplying.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this application.  Jim Gauntt seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Amendment for application SP-223 Hidden Waters Holdings would to remove the existing front building and make it larger and it will match the existing storage buildings.  The building would go from 1800 square feet to 2100 square feet per submitted site plan.  Glenna Herz made a motion to approve the amendment as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Preliminary discussion on application SP-239 Dade Allen would like to apply to have bulk storage for fire wood and soil on his property at 1847 Dry Brook Road in Arkville.  The board reviewed the site plan submitted.  Jim Gauntt made a motion to schedule a public hearing for the May 11th meeting.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.
FYI: Len Utter cleared up the Catskill Mountain News’ misleading heading that the “proposed cell towers” were actually Emergency Service Towers – not cell towers.

John Nolan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m. Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

